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I am currently a master’s student at 
HCU and grateful for the opportunity 

to be better equipped as I serve the 
Lord! I thank God for the Calvert City 
Church of Christ in Kentucky as well 

as Robin and Tammy Forrest for 
contributing to this cause! 

 

“I	THANK	MY	GOD	EVERY	TIME	I	
REMEMBER	YOU.	IN	ALL	MY	PRAYERS	
FOR	ALL	OF	YOU,	I	ALWAYS	PRAY	WITH	
JOY	BECAUSE	OF	YOUR	PARTNERSHIP	IN	
THE	GOSPEL	FROM	THE	FIRST	DAY	UNTIL	

NOW.”	PHILIPPIANS	1:3-5	

I would like to thank all of you for 
supporting us prayerfully and financially! 
Your partnership from the very first day 
until now has been one of the keys to the 
success of this ministry! The church here 
in Brazil is growing in several ways and I 

am thrilled to share some of the great 
things the Lord has done among His 

people in this beautiful country! 
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Welcoming visitors during the worship 
service is a great way to set up Bible studies! 

In September we had our “Family Worship Service!” (Pictures above) Almost 
600 people from all over the city of Belo Horizonte were present! God is amazing! 

 

Young couples’ retreat! A weekend of faith, fun and fellowship!  



 

What a blessing it was to install the first Future Ministers Camp in Recife, Brazil (1300 miles from Belo). We trained 
almost 50 young men (top left corner) from all over North and Northeast Brazil (some traveled 1260 miles) and 

taught them how to live for the Lord, preach a sermon, conduct a personal or group Bible study, lead singing, etc. As 
a result, Bruno, Guilherme, Davi, and Manoel (pictures below) decided to put on Christ through baptism!  

 

Future Ministers Training Camp in Recife, Brazil! 
 

The boys had the opportunity to go out and hand out flyers, share Jesus, and pray for people (bottom corner pictures)!  
 

Studying the Word diligently with the help of the mentors 

Davi, our new brother in 
Christ, receiving his diploma Bruno’s baptism 

Guilherme (green 
shirt) was born again  

Manoel getting a copy of 
“Muscle and a Shovel” 
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